
September 23, 2020 
 
 
Subject: Constituent Opposed to HB 6233  
  
Dear Members of the House Government Operations Committee,  
  
My name is George Kracht and I am a Purchasing Manager at Rivian Automotive, a fast-growing 
Michigan company employing over 800 people and investing many millions of dollars in the state 
already. I commute to Rivian’s Plymouth, Michigan office from my home in Ann Arbor, so I am one of 
your constituents.  
  
I am contacting you to ask you to oppose House Bill 6233, a bill that would prevent Rivian from 
promoting, selling, and servicing our products in Michigan—the very state in which these vehicles were 
designed and engineered. We can and should be designing and building the next generation of cars right 
here in Michigan, but this bill in its current form would stifle innovation, competition, investment and 
consumer choice.  
  
Instead of allowing House Bill 6233 to advance, I urge you to instead support a change that would 
remove barriers to direct sales and service of electric vehicles in Michigan.  
 
Sincerely, 
George Kracht 
1320 King George Blvd 
Ann Arbor, MI 48108 


